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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at on October 15th at Station 4, Trevose.
7:00 PM Food
7:45 PM Meeting Start 
Phil Innamorato from Pat Toomey’s office will be the guest speaker.

The November meeting will be held at Station 23, Dublin.
Highlights of the September Meeting:

The mutual aid committee reported they are posting pictures of different types of hydrant valves on the website.
Nine applications have been received for the 4 available annual scholarships.

Bob Grunmeier reported that the 2019 Resident Catalog is in the final stages of review.  The catalog is scheduled to be out to the fire companies early October 2018.  A Firefighter 2 course is scheduled at Ottsville Fire Company for spring 2019.  The Fire School urges fire departments to make sure their members register in advance for courses and show up for the courses for which they are registered. This will help to reduce course cancellations.

A Firefighter 2 challenge test finished on 15 September. Eleven candidates completed the testing process. There will be a Firefighter 1 and Firefighter 2 challenge weekend in October. Firefighter 1 skills will be tested on Saturday 27 October and Firefighter 2 skills with Hazmat Operations skills will be tested on Sunday 28 October. Both days are scheduled to begin 08:00 at the Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center. The written exams for these levels will be held at the Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center on Friday, 26 October at 19:00. Anyone interested in challenging these levels should contact Shannon Sliwka at 267-716-4888 for registration and prerequisite information.

To date, the Fire School has not received any additional information in regards to the Junior Firefighter minimum training requirements.

The next open certification retesting night will be at the Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center on Wednesday, 26 September. Anyone in need of a retest for certification should contact Kim Walsh at 215-340-8422.

The Fire School submitted for extension of accreditation to NFPA 1072, Standard for Hazardous Materials/Weapons of Mass Destruction Emergency Response Personnel Professional Qualifications, to the Pro Board.  We should hear back from the Pro Board by December 2018. Certification levels identified in NFPA 472 are still valid.  Once the Fire School receives notice of extension of accreditation for NFPA 1072, they will offer certification opportunities to this standard, as well as, NFPA 472. 

The Fire School will need to meet with the Association’s training committee regarding the Firefighter 2 curriculum. Danielle Stebner will reach out to Fran Hufnell, Training Committee Chair, to schedule a time and place for the meeting. 

Graduation for the fire academy classes will be held on 12 December 2018 at the Newtown Campus starting at 19:00.
Audrey Kenny reported more than 1000 sign-ups for Fire One dispatches.

Dave Hathaway reported that a trailer has been donated to the Honor Guard. It will be stored in the rear of Station 66. Station 93 donated a new leather helmet to be used as a fund raiser.

New Business: There was discussion about once again revisiting the definitions of the types of apparatus. What, for example, equipment is necessary in order for a “Rescue” to be called a “Rescue”. A review of the Montgomery County standard was suggested.
Station 71, Upper Makefield, put into service a new Marine Unit built by Rockproof Boats of St Marys, Pa. 18' with a 200 Horse power in

board jet drive that drafts 3.5" of water on plain.
Station 65, Nottingham, placed their Seagrave quint into service on 8/19/18.
Stations 19/79, Doylestown, has placed an order with Pierce for two Engines. 2000 GPM, 1000 tanks, vertical exhausts.
For the second year running, Wilderness Rescue Training will offer a Wilderness First Responder (WFR) course at Upper Makefield Fire Company’s Station 71.  The WFR is an in-depth look at patient assessment, traumatic injuries, environmental topics, and medical emergencies.  Learn more, and enroll, here: https://www.wildernessrescuetraining.com/wfr/

Why a WFR is good training for Firefighters:

●
Practice making high consequence decisions under time pressure in realistic scenarios.

●
Build your understanding of human anatomy and common injuries and illnesses. 

●
Train on how to respond when the EMS system is overwhelmed, such as after a major terrorist attack or natural disaster.

Why a WFR is good training for EMTs:

●
Turns an EMT into a Wilderness EMT.  

●
Grants 70 hours of EMT CEUs.

●
Learn more about environmental topics such as submersion, hypothermia, and heat stroke by professional wilderness guides who have managed these conditions in the field.

Why a WFR is good training for your 16+ year old kid:

●
Get an introduction to the world of EMS during Christmas Break.

●
Build your resume with a professional certification.  Earn 3 hours of easily transferrable college credit from the University of Utah.

●
Open up job opportunities in outdoor recreation, guiding, Search and Rescue, and ski patrol.
Dec. 15 to 23rd, Washington Crossing, Pa. david.r.durant@gmail.com
Did you know that Bucks County has the resource of two certified crisis canine teams that you can request to deploy to a scene?  These teams are available to assist in offering psychological support to survivors and responders of critical incidents.

What Type of Canines? 

NATIONAL Crisis Response Canines who are certified and insured working canine responders and are members of Delaware Valley Volunteer Fire Company.

When would they be needed? 

Any critical incident where you feel first responders and survivors could benefit from the compassionate support of a specially trained, certified crisis canine team. For example: 

-a family who is outside watching their home burn

-a marine rescue where family is waiting for word of a loved-one on the bank

-the loss of a company member

-extended response to a large multi-agency incident to support first responders and community members

How do we request these teams? 

One of two ways:

Through Bucks County Communications

Directly contact, by text, one of the two certified teams indicating requesting agency, location and contact person

Debra Jordan-610-329-0053

Sharon Schermerhorn-267-337-0265
American International Group Inc (AIG.N) said on Friday the insurer will acquire Glatfelter Insurance Group, a York, Pennsylvania-based insurance broker.
In accordance with UL, CO alarms are equipped with an end-of-life signal, so at some point this year, Kidde branded CO alarms purchased in 2011 may start sounding two quick end-of-life warning beeps every 30 seconds. When a CO alarm enters its end-of-life mode, residents should replace it with a new unit immediately. Just changing the battery is not sufficient.
California established the Carbon Monoxide Poisoning Prevention Act which established the 7-year replacement requirement. 
FM Global trains firefighters on how to fight fires in sprinklered buildings. Firefighters can now easily get the specialized training they need to maximize their firefighting skills in buildings equipped with sprinkler systems through a self-paced online training program from FM Global, one of the world’s largest commercial and industrial property insurers.

Available at no cost to firefighters, the interactive “Fighting Fire in Sprinklered Buildings” program trains participants on how to create pre-incident plans with owners of sprinklered buildings.

Firefighters will also discover:
The design, function and limits of sprinkler systems

Why sprinklered buildings burn

How to combat fires most effectively with sprinklers in operation

“In some situations, firefighters can unintentionally make a fire worse at the scene by closing sprinkler valves and turning off electrical power prematurely,” says Michael Spaziani, assistant vice president, senior staff engineering specialist, FM Global. “Even the most experienced firefighter can benefit from this specialized training.”

Firefighters receive a certificate upon completing the program and passing a skills assessment. Take the training at http://www.fmglobalfireserviceresources.com/.
An excellent article by Vincent Dunn in the September 2018 issue of Firehouse Magazine titled “Fires-Who Has Them & Why” is a great read. Poverty, Family Stability, Overcrowding, Home Ownership, Vacancy are discussed as contributing factors in fires.

Another excellent article by Brian Butler in the same issue of Firehouse Magazine titled “Rapid Transit Fire Response” provides information on fires in rail transit cars and facilities. With the recent fire in a SEPTA train in Glenside, this article is timely for most county companies.
Thank you to Dave Hathaway and the Bucks County Fallen Firefighter’s Committee for once again organizing the Bucks County Fallen Firefighter and EMS Memorial Service to remember our 30 fallen brothers and sisters. Thank you too to the Doylestown Fire Co. for hosting the lunch.

Station 30, Falls Twp., sold their 2016 Seagrave Aerialscope tower to Lancaster Twp. (Lancaster County, PA)
Station 16, Cornwells, has sold their 2009 Pierce Velocity PUC, 1500/500, tandem axle rescue engine to Convington Independent FC (Lackawanna County, PA)
The 16th Annual New Jersey Youth Firesetter Intervention Conference is set to take place November 29th and 30th at the Middlesex County Fire Academy in Sayreville, NJ. To register online 
http://www.keanfiresafety.com/community-risk-reduction/nj-youth-firesetter-conference/
It’s been proven—home fire sprinklers save lives and property.

NFPA’s Fire Sprinkler Initiative highlights key research underscoring how fire sprinklers can reduce the risk of death or injury from fire. According to NFPA's "U.S. Experience with Sprinklers" report: 

the civilian death rate was 81 percent lower in homes with fire sprinklers than in homes without them,
the average firefighter injury rate was nearly 80 percent lower when fire sprinklers were present during fires

when sprinklers were present, fires were kept to the room of origin 97 percent of the time

the home fire death rate was 90 percent lower when fire sprinklers and hardwired smoke alarms were present. By comparison, this death rate is only 18 percent lower when battery-powered smoke alarms are present but automatic extinguishing systems weren't.
The Bucks County EMA in partnership with the County Detectives have officially launched a sUAV/Drone Task Force. The purpose of the Task Force is to provide relatively quick air support to any Incident Commander that submits the request.  The aircraft has both daylight and FLIR capability. There are currently 10 pilots and visual observers that have received training in both Aircraft Operations and the rules of operating in the National Airspace. The County has Jurisdictional COA and is authorized to fly just about anywhere in the County. These aircraft can be a great resource at incidents such as multi-alarm fires, search and rescue and Hazmats. They will be able to assist the IC with obtaining situational awareness. Any requests should go through the County 911 Center. 

The County EMA is looking for people that maybe interested participating in with a County Public Safety Dive Team. We are still in the infancy stagers of this project but we ask that if you are interested to contact George Wilson at gewilson@buckscounty.org . Please include your contact information and any dive experience you may already have.

George E. Wilson IV

H.I.R.T Coordinator / Deputy EMC

Bucks County Emergency Management

911 Freedom Way

Ivyland, PA 18974

(O) 215-340-8704

(C) 267-372-0915
Warminster Township has hired Emergency Services Consulting International to study the Township fire services and to make recommendation for the future.
Congratulations to Chief 3, Adam Selisker, on his appointment to the Northampton Board of Supervisors.
Smoke Detection 

is 
FIRE Prevention
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
